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This paper revisits an age-old identi�cation problem between age, time and cohort e¤ects.
The author notes that this identi�cation problem seems be important in practice for the
literature on income and consumption inequality. The age pro�le in income inequality con-
trolling for time but not cohort e¤ects is much �atter than controlling for cohort but not
time e¤ects. The age pro�le in consumption inequality on the other hand, is very similar for
both estimates. This leads to substantially di¤erent conclusions depending on whether the
researchers believes cohort or time e¤ects are more important.

The main contribution of the paper is to argue that:

1. There is evidence for age-speci�city in the time e¤ects in income inequality. In other
words: the evolution of income inequality over time is di¤erent for di¤erent age groups.

2. Controlling for age-speci�c time e¤ects, the estimates of the age pro�les in income and
consumption inequality are �less biased than the traditional ones�(p.4).

This argument implies that it is important to allow for age-speci�c time e¤ects in applied
work on income and consumption inequality for two reasons. First, these patterns in the data
may be interesting in themselves. Second, in this more general model, the always-present
identi�cation problem between age, time and cohort e¤ects is mitigated, wich allows to draw
more robust conclusions.

First of all, I want to compliment the author on the way the paper is written. The paper is
well motivated, very clear and generally a pleasure to read. I also am in complete agreement
with the author that this is an interesting problem, which is likely to be important for many
applications, including the literature on consumption and income inequality.

The main result of the paper, however, seems to good to be true. The suggestion is that by
estimating a more �exible speci�cation, we can -if not solve- mitigate an identi�cation prob-
lem, without adding data or imposing restrictions. Having thought about this, I convinced
myself that the result is in fact not true. My argument goes in two steps. First, I claim that
age-speci�c time e¤ects are the same as time-speci�c age pro�les. Second, the slope of �the�
age pro�le, controlling for time-speci�c age pro�les, depends on what is the reference year.
It seems that here the reference year is (implicitly) chosen such that the age pro�le in income
inequality in that year is steeper than the average, bringing it closer to the pro�le we would
get controlling for cohort rather than time e¤ects.

To make this argument precise, assume that all e¤ects are linear. Then, equation (1) for
income inequality xht simpli�es to

xht = �+  h+ �t+ 
t � h [+� (t� h)] + "ht
= �+  h+ (� + 
h) t+ [+� (t� h)] + "ht

where h is age, t is time (both in years), so that t � h is birth year,  is the slope of the
age pro�le, � of the time e¤ects, and � of the cohort e¤ects, which are dropped from the
regression. The variation in time e¤ects across age groups is captured by the coe¢ cient 
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on the interaction between time and age, which is made explicit on the second line. But of
course we could also have rewritten the expression as,

xht = �+ ( + 
t)h+ �t+ [+� (t� h)] + "ht

making it immediately clear that age variation in the time e¤ects and time variation in the
age pro�les are not separately identi�ed. With marginal modi�cations, this argument goes
through when we allow for non-linear time and age e¤ects as in the paper.

If we do not allow for time variation in the age e¤ects, then  captures the average age
pro�le. Controlling for time variation in these pro�les,  captures the age pro�le in the
reference year. Since there must be values both above and below the mean, the age pro�le
controlling for time-speci�c age e¤ects can be steeper or �atter than the unconditional age
pro�le, depending on which reference year we choose.

I do not dispute that there is time variation in age pro�les of income inequality (or variation
across age groups in the evolution of income inequality over time). In fact, I think this fact
is potentially interesting, and I encourage the authors to rewrite the paper to focus on this
�nding and to think about potential explanations. However, I am not convinced by the
argument in the current version of the paper, which focuses a lot on the fact that this more
general model mitigates the identi�cation problem between cohort time and age.
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